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Selectmen’s Meeting 

March 24, 2020 

 
Conference call attendees: Whit Lucy, Nick Sampson, Kristen Tremblay  

 

5:30pm the meeting was called to order by Chair, William Flynn.  

 

ATV Complaint – Kristen Tremblay voiced her concern for ATV riders on Dugway Road. She 

states that ATV’s have been riding up and down the road, despite the trails being closed; She also 

reports excessive speed and children operators. She would like the ATV access route to not include 

Dugway Road. Kristen has spoken with the State and was told to contact her municipality. The 

Denmark ATV club has also been contacted. Erik stated that the ATV trails are closed until May; 

excessive speed and child operators are illegal – all of these people are breaking the rules now, so 

he is not convinced that changing the access route will stop these behaviors. Erik stated that the 

ATV club will be putting up speed limit signs as soon as the ground allows. The ATV’s also 

provide income to our town’s business’, which most are located along the access routes. Erik 

would like to collaborate with the Denmark ATV club and the Oxford County Sherriff’s office 

before making any decisions on changing the route.  

 

ReVision Energy – Whit asked Nick from ReVision Energy to go over the two options of 

projects; one on the Town Garage roof and the other being a ground mount at the Transfer station. 

The Board unanimously decided that the roof mount was the better option, as it had a larger kW 

array, and was $25,000 cheaper (not including the fencing that would need to be put up around the 

ground mount array). The Board asked that Nick write the article to be put in the town warrant, 

and stipulated that the only way they would place the article in the warrant is if a representative 

from ReVision would be at town meeting to answer any questions/concerns from the residents.  

 

Accident reports – Bill asked Megan to go through several accident reports from the DEP and 

replicate the reports that would be most pertinent to Brownfield. Megan has completed an 

employee’s report of injury, supervisors accident investigation and accident witness statement. 

These will be used from here forward for any work related injury/illness.  

 

Valley Pride Day – Bill received an email from Donna, who organizes Valley Pride Day, asking 

what Brownfield’s plan was this year. The celebration will be postponed to a later date, due to 

COVID-19, but some communities are continuing with the pick-up day as planned. Due to the 

Corona virus, there will be no gloves provided this year. Bags will be available for pick up at the 
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Community Center the morning of May 2th. Megan will check with North Conway Incinerator to 

see if they would be able to provide us with a roll-off container at the BCC for trash disposal.  

 

Transfer Station –  Bill questioned why there is a third, full-time, year round transfer station 

attendant in the proposed warrant. Ricky and Erik stated that it was discussed at budget meeting, 

and made the most sense for budgeting purposes, for year round rather than seasonal. This 

potential added position would add to the chain of command at the Transfer Station and may allow 

for a transfer station supervisor position.  

 

Flags -  Ricky stated that the American Flags should only be on display during May-October so 

they do not get damaged by winter weather. Megan will let Brian know.  

 

Minutes of March 17th were approved by Erik; seconded by Ricky. Vote 3-0-0. 

 

6:20pm Erik made a motion to adjourn the meeting and enter workshop mode to work on the town 

warrant; seconded by Ricky. Vote 3-0-0. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Megan Witt  

  

 


